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Background
As a result of  the April 15th, 2013 Operations Committee
meeting, it was recommended that staff of Greater Sudbury
Transit  report to the Operations Committee on the current policy
related to strollers on the transit system with due consideration
for input from other transit properties.

Currently, the Greater Sudbury Transit stroller policy states that
“strollers and walkers MUST be folded and stored on end in a
safe place as to not interfere with other passengers; Babies must
be taken out of the strollers and held in the caregiver’s arms”
(appendix 1). This policy does not require the child to be
removed from the stroller prior to boarding the bus. The bus
operator can assist the boarding process by either kneeling the
bus or deploying the ramp based on individual needs.

Studies conducted by Transit Cooperative Research Program, Synthesis 88 Strollers, Carts, and Other
Large Items on buses and Trains, chapter 5 (appendix 2) indicates that the decision about whether to allow
boarding of a stroller and whether it must be folded is most often left to the discretion of the driver. Most
agencies responded that their stroller policies are “effective”. Several agencies reported having few
problems, and some agencies said they have few strollers. 

Agencies that indicated challenges with strollers or their stroller policy noted the primary problems are
generally disputes amongst operators and passengers revolving around enforcement of the policy. Among
the stroller policies that transit agencies have deemed most effective are those that minimize an operator’s
involvement: strollers must fit through vehicle doors and be kept out of aisles.

The problem of accommodating strollers has grown as the size of strollers has increased. No longer just
small umbrella strollers, which can be folded and hung over the arm, strollers are now multipurpose, with
removable baby carriers and attached pouches for accessories.

The results of the survey/studies and the literature review are inconclusive with regard to whether a child in
a stroller is safer than a child taken out of a stroller, and different agencies have policies that reflect the two
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different perspectives.
 
Staff of Greater Sudbury Transit has reviewed the sample policies and have had discussions with other
municipally operated properties across Canada found that there is no consensus on this policy (Included are
sample policies from other transit properties (appendix 3)    
 
Staff acknowledges that, although the current policy was developed with the intention of providing the safest
form of transportation for all our passengers, it continues to generate challenges for both the customers and
operators.
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